From: 
Sent: 09 September 2016 18:17
To: Planning
Subject: Application No: 16/01594/F 

Regarding Cala Management Ltd application to erect 34 dwelling houses on land Adjoining Fewcott Road in Fritwell.

I have been away on holiday and returned an hour ago and believe that this is the last day for comments on the above application.

I cannot get into the online facility so I am sending my comments by email. I hope this will not affect the weight which you apply to my comments.

I live at Number 30 Fewcott Road  and am very familiar with the road, traffic issues and the proposed development site.

I object to the application on the following grounds:

1.       The proposed development is not in character with the village and is far too big to fit in without significantly affecting the character of the village and its appearance.

2.       The site is outside the village and is in no way a minor infill development that we might expect.

3.       Access to the site is via a junction with Fewcott Road. The application plays down the potential issues that this would cause. Firstly the speed limit is 60 mph at this point and living just inside the 30 limit, I can assure you that a large number of  cars vans and large lorries travel through at speeds well in excess of 60 (using the road as a rat run to avoid junction 10 of the M40, especially at peak times)  and are still well above the 30 limit when passing our house. Also the road is used by a large amount of agricultural machinery. This development would significantly add to the potential hazards.

4.       The developers seem to think that another 34 dwellings would have little impact on the number of car journeys to and from the village. Most travel from this development would be by car and if there are an average of 2 cars per dwelling, making 4 journeys a day, that equates to over 250 individual journeys using inadequate roads. Also there would be an increase in the number of deliveries by carriers and supermarkets. All of these journeys would either pass through Fritwell or Ardley with Fewcott, where the road is also narrow and winding through the village. I would be interested to know if the residents there have been informed of this proposed development and their views on it.

5.       The application talks of public transport facilities that no longer exist. There is scarcely a bus into Fritwell now, I believe once or twice a week a bus comes through. Whenever I have needed a bus I have not been able to get one because it has been the wrong day!

6.       The development will affect people living in neighbouring properties by increasing noise levels, changing the visual aspect of the village and a loss of privacy.

7.        With other current developments in place the needs of the village and the local development plan will be fully met without this development. It is therefore not needed and I believe should be refused.

Regards

Ian Walton,

30 Fewcott Road 

Fritwell
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